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Volume 33, Issue 7        July 2023 

This Month’s Happening 

Meeting Place for July 11, 2023, General Meeting 
Remember we are not meeting at the Temecula Community Recreation Center for the next several months. This 

month we are meeting at the SRCAR event center. The address is 26529 Jefferson Ave., Murrieta, 

92562. This is next door to what used to be the Smart & Final Store but is now a hydroponics sales center. Do 
not park in that parking lot – they will have you towed. SRCAR has a big, well lighted parking lot and if that 

fills up, there is extra parking in the parking area on the south-west corner of Corning Place. If driving north on 
Jefferson, the entrance to the parking lot is on the left, just before the stoplight at Corning Place. 
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Happy July 
 
I love July 4th! In our family, on top of celebrating the birth of our nation, it 
has always been a time for a family gathering. This year there should be 17 
people at our house. That’s a lot of water balloons, horseshoes, corn on the 
cob, and watermelon! I don’t want all of you to get too worn out, because 
after the 4th we have our July meeting.  
On July 11th it is time for Flea Market of the Mist! This summer fundraiser 
is going to be different than any we have done before (at least that I 
remember.)  
The doors will open at 6:30 pm and if you get there early, you will have to 
wait to come in. Admission for non-members is free. There won’t be any 
regular meeting activities other than mingling with friends.  
This event will be like a quilter’s garage sale. There will be fabric – sold at 
$5 per pound (which from our test weigh-ins averages about $2 to $2.25 per 
yard), some items individually priced, and patterns, books, and magazines. 
When the doors open – sales start (cash or credit cards only.) Sales will finish 
by 8:30 as we must be cleaned up and out of the room by 9pm. When you are 
done shopping, you don’t need to hang around for any drawings. 
We are still looking for volunteers to help with this event, if you are available 
to help in the days leading up to event or that night—let Maryruth Wilson 
know (maryruthwilson@yahoo.com).  
Check out the rest of the newsletter for all the regular updates and please read 
the Philanthropy update to find out what they need help with.  
Finally, don’t forget, our Philanthropy sew-in is happening at our August 
meeting, Challenge Quilts are due at the September meeting, and there is a 
fast-approaching deadline for Quilt Show donation quilts and commitments 
to show quilts at the 2023 quilt show. Now take a deep breath and dive into 
summer! 
 
Hope to see you all at the meeting. 
Adriane Ridder 
VOMQG President 

President’s Page 
 

TTTuuueeesssdddaaayyy,,,   JJJuuulllyyy   111111ttthhh   

SSSuuummmmmmeeerrr   FFFuuunnndddrrraaaiiissseeerrr   

666:::333000   pppmmm   –––   888:::333000   pppmmm   

mailto:maryruthwilson@yahoo.com
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July Birthdays 

Marlene Kibby Jul 12 
Ruth O'Neill Jul 23 

To access library go to:  https://www.librarything.com/catalog/valleyofthemist 
Click on title to get book descriptions. (Note: Some don’t have descriptions)  
To check out book: Email: librarian.votmqg@gmail.com 
In the subject line put name of book and author. In body of email put your name, email address 
and mobile phone number. 
 Your book will be brought to the next meeting. 
 You must be guild member. 
 Books are checked out for 1 month 

Georgianne Beebe September 13, 2023 Workshop: Hidden Friendship 
Stars 

Georgianne Beebe is a member of our very own Valley of the Mist Quilters 
Guild. She was born and raised in Lake Elsinore and has been sewing since 
she was 9 years old. Her mother taught her to sew by making Barbie Doll 
clothes. Georgianne has been teaching for 21 years and loves sharing her 
passion with her students. She is a Martha Pullen Licensed Heirloom Teacher 
and has won numerous awards for her quilting and heirloom sewing.  

 
Kathryn Pellman October 10, 2023 Lecture: Word Salad: Fashionistas & 
Girlfriends 
October 11, 2023 Workshop: Paper Dolls for Grown Ups 

Kathryn is an artist, fashionista, quilter, cook, baker, gardener and storyteller. 
Her whimsical series of small, playful, single frame cartoons feature long 
limbed and knobby kneed Fashionistas that invoke fashion illustration. 
Fashionistas mixed with some Word Salad combine fashion and quilting 
along with her passions and are a celebration and exploration of women and 
femininity, their lives, friendships and romantic relationships, real and 
imagined.  She is a Juried Artist member of SAQA (Studio Art Quilters 
Association), has a Certificate in Fashion Design and has been sewing ever 
since she could thread a needle. Please visit her website at 
https://www.kathrynpellman.com 

Upcoming Guild Program Presenters 
 

July Birthdays 
 

Valley of the Mist Library 

https://www.librarything.com/catalog/valleyofthemist
mailto:librarian.votmqg@gmail.com
https://www.kathrynpellman.com/
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Block of the Month 2023: Block #7 

Hello – this month we are continuing our log cabin variations, and 
we are calling this Birds in the Cabin. The 2023 focus fabric is from 
Hoffman and is called Paint Impressions. In addition to the focus fabric, 
you will need a white fabric and two additional coordinating fabrics 
based on the colors in the focus fabric. Remember, all our blocks end 
up 12.5" X 12.5" (a 12" finished block.) We will have the focus fabric 
available for sale at guild meetings for $3 per fat quarter.  

Also, the Guild’s website and Facebook page should have a post 
directing you to the YouTube instructions for this block.  

Cut list -- For one block: 

 Focus Fabric:  One 2.5" square 

Coordinating fabric 1: One 2.5", one 3", & one 3.5" square (cut each on one diagonal) 

Coordinating fabric 2: One 2.75" & one 3.25" square (cut each on one diagonal) 

 White:  1.25" wide pieces in these lengths: two 2.5", two 3.25", one each of the 
following -- 4", 4.75", 5.75", 6.5", 7.75", 8.5", 10", 10.75" 
1.5" wide pieces in these lengths: 4", & 5" 
1.75" wide pieces in these lengths: 5.75", & 7" 
2" wide pieces in these lengths: 7.75", & 9.25" 
2.25" wide pieces in these lengths: 10", & 11.75" 

Assembling the block: Use a quarter inch seam. Press to the newly added fabric 

This block is a version of the off-center log cabin block we did last month. In this version we 
are adding flying geese to two corners of each round. Two adjacent sides of the block will be 
made with 1.25" white strips and the other two sides will have strips that gradually get wider. 
The coordinating fabrics are for the flying geese, alternating colors each round.  

To make the piecing easier, we recommend that you arrange the pieces in the order they 
will be added. This means stack the 1¼" wide pieces of white fabric from smallest to largest 
with largest on the bottom. Make a second stack in the same way with the other pieces of 
white fabric, and a third stack of the triangles of coordinating fabric. With the triangles, the 
colors should alternate as they get bigger. 

 Round one: This is the only round that we will add pieces out of order from how you stacked them. 
Add 1.25" X 2.5" piece of white fabric to one side of the focus fabric square. Press. Next, add a 
1.25" X 3.25" piece of white fabric to the adjacent side of the focus fabric to the left (I am giving 
instructions for counter-clockwise placement, if you go the other way – just do that for every piece). 
The piece should be the same length as the side you are adding to. Press. These two sides will be 
the sides that continue to have the narrow strips of white fabric added on. Keep track of the side 
you added to first – you will start with that side each round and always add the strips in same 
order. Now, turn the focus fabric piece right side up with an unsewn edge at the top and to your 
left. Add a 1.25" X 2.5" piece of white fabric to the top, matching the edge of the white strip to the 
left edge of the focus square. This piece will not extend all the way to the end; it should only be as 

Block of the Month 
 

Photo 1 
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Photo 3 

 

long at the square of focus fabric. Press. Now add 1.25" X 3.25" piece of white fabric to the last 
edge – this time matching the edge of the strip to the edge of the piece we just added and press. 
There will be two opposite corners that don’t have 
white fabric completely covering them. These are 
the corners that we will be adding the flying geese 
to. 

 To trim these two corners, use a 45° line on your 
ruler and line that up with the seam line of the 
round just added to the block. Align the cutting 
edge of the ruler so ¼" extends out from where 
the two pieces of white fabric meet in the corner 
(photo 2 or 5). Trim off this fabric at the corner to 
get a clean edge. Repeat this trimming for the 
opposite corner. Remember, the corners we are trimming are the ones that don’t have fabric filling 
out the complete corner. 

 Take the two smallest triangles of coordinating and place one at each of the trimmed corners, right 
sides together. Center the triangles with the cut edge (photo 3). Sew these seams and press. Trim 
corners so the block is 4" square (photo 4.) If the corner triangle you just added doesn’t completely 
fill out the corner, you will need to take it off and sew it back on with a smaller seam. 

 Now start the second round. Find the starting edge. Repeat the instructions from above, first 
adding the two smallest 1.25" wide pieces and 
then the two smallest from the other stack of 
white strips. After you add the corners, this round 
should square up to 5¾". Keep adding rounds. 
Square up to 7¾" in round three, 10" in round 
four, and 12½" in round five. 
 

Hope you all enjoyed this block. If you are 
turning in blocks at the guild meeting, these are due 
at the September meeting.  

 

Adriane Ridder & Shelly McNeely 

Block of the Month Coordinators 

  

Photo 4 Photos 5  

Photo 2 

Link to YouTube  

https://youtu.be/L4pn2pZvyEY
https://youtu.be/L4pn2pZvyEY
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Philanthropy 

THANKS FOR THE JAM, LADIES!!!   In case anyone doesn’t know, we put out a late call 
last month letting you know there was a shortage of jelly/jam/preserves at the US Vets 
pantry up at March.  They typically have a good supply of peanut butter, but no jam.  You 
responded, and we are pleased to tell you we received well over 50 jars of assorted jams, 
jellies, and marmalade for the vets!  Way to go!  Please know this is a little something you 
can always donate—an extra jar of jam on your trip to the grocery store. 
 
We delivered 33 pet beds to Lake Elsinore Animal Friends shelter in 
June.  Thank you, Glenda Hasseler—you made almost all of them! 
 
We were finally able to meet for our monthly philanthropy work day this past Saturday at 
the Assistance League’s meeting room.  Due to one thing or another, including flooding 
renovations, poor volunteer staffing at the thrift shop, and more rigorous insurance 
requirements, we are at last all on the same page with AL and able to meet there.  Assistance 
League is very happy to host us there, as we produce a whole lot of quilts, pillowcases, and 
Christmas stockings for a lot of foster children in the valley.  The three primary places we 
donate goods are to foster children through our AL connection, to US Vets up at March 
ARB, and to Alternatives to Domestic Violence, a local women and children’s shelter.  
There is an endless need, unfortunately, so we always appreciate whatever any of the general 
membership does to help.  Please note, you do not have to be an “official” member of 
Philanthropy in order to help.  ALL MEMBERS (and nonmembers!) who want to show up 
at one of our work days are always welcome.   
 

We got a lot done at the June workday—we cut 
batts, cut and sewed backings and bindings, and 
made quilt tops.   If YOU have unquilted quilt 
tops languishing in a closet at your house, tops 
you made for whatever reason and now don’t 
feel like getting quilted and done, please 
consider giving these tops to Philanthropy.  As a 
rule, we can and will get them finished up and 
donated somewhere.  Our biggest obstacle to 
getting better production is getting the quilt tops 
made. 

 
July is our Flea Market of the Mist Extravaganza, but of course we will be there to receive 
any of your donations.  July is Undies month:  Men’s underwear, concentrating on sizes L, 
XL, XXL and anything even bigger than that if you can find them.  As usual, we are happy 
to accept whatever you bring us.   
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HERE IS A LIST OF ITEMS ALWAYS NEEDED AT THE US VETS PANTRY 
 
  

If you can help us get some quilt tops quilted, please let us know.  The bulk of our 
quilting falls on Maryruth Wilson and Edna Wright.  We’d like to share out that load if 
possible.   
 
Thank you for your help, 
 
Ellen French, Lynn Korito and Ida Colvin 
Philanthropy 

1. Butter 

2. Canned meat (Spam) 

3. Canned soup (Progresso type) 

4. Cheese (any kind really) 

5. Chicken in a can 

6. Chili 

7. Coffee creamer (powdered) 

8. Dish soap 

9. Dry cereal 

10. Dry potatoes (box or bag) preferably the ones that 

only need water 

11. Fresh produce 

12. Frozen burritos, pizzas, anything 

you can pop in the microwave 

directly from the freezer 

13. Granola bars 

14. Ground coffee 

15. Hotdogs 

16. Jelly (we have plenty of peanut butter) 

17. Ketchup 

18. Lunch meat 

19. Mac n cheese 

20. Mayo 

21. Mustard 

22. Pancake syrup (sugar and sugar free) 

23. Ramen (packs) 

24. Refried beans 

25. Sliced bread 

26. Snack foods (chips, crackers, Ritz, etc) 

27. Sugar(not sweetener)  
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Update on the Alternatives to Domestic Violence Shelter (Casa de Paz) 
 
We have supported the Alternatives to Domestic Violence Shelter for over 10 years 
through donations of quilts and pillowcases, clothing, domestic household items, toiletries, 
sewing machines and fabric, children’s items, food and gas cards, Christmas stockings 
and even furniture and appliances  Last month Lynn Korito and Karen Wurfel attended a 
lovely ‘Thank You Luncheon’ for their community supporters. We were able to hear about 
their difficult times through the pandemic, and hear from the Board of Directors about their 
plans for the future.   
 
They continue to meet the needs of hundreds of women and children each year with 
average stays of 3-9 months as the families receive help in all areas of housing, work and 
employment, access to state and federal support, therapy, rehousing and transition to 
independent living.  They maintain a Crisis Line, Parent Education, Anger Management 
and Counseling Services.  There have been some severe hardships and cut backs in staff 
through the pandemic, but their vision for the future is bright.   
 
From Executive Director Garry Ann Brown:  “Alternatives to Domestic Violence's shelter 
has been a vital resource for survivors in our community for the past 45 years, providing a 
safe and supportive space for those fleeing domestic violence and abusive situations. 
They house 300 plus families each year providing, shelter, food, counseling, clothing, 
transportation, court accompaniment, and restraining order services. 
 
Unfortunately, the property on which our shelter is located must be purchased immediately 
to avoid its sale, which would put our community at risk of losing this crucial resource. In 
order to do so, they must raise enough funds to not only purchase the land but to pay off 
the mortgage on the shelter in its entirety. 
 
To ensure that the shelter remains open and available to those who need it, the Board has 
set a goal of purchasing both the land and the shelter for a total of $600,000. With your 
help, we can make this goal a reality and continue to secure a safe haven for survivors in 
our community. 
 
Your donations which are (tax-free) will go directly toward the purchase of the land and 
shelter, ensuring that survivors have a safe and supportive place to turn when they need it 
most. Every dollar counts and no amount is too small. Please consider contributing to our 
campaign and sharing it with your friends and family. 
 
Together, we can make a difference in the lives of survivors and ensure that our domestic 
violence shelter remains open and available for years to come. Thank you for your 
support.” 
 
Please consider contributing through gofundme.com.  Search for ‘Alternatives to Domestic 
Violence” where Executive Director Geri Ann Brown will introduce you to their fundraiser or 
click on this hyperlink  https://gofund.me/bb251bf8. 
 

https://gofund.me/bb251bf8
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Additionally, they have indicated the immediate need for the following items for current 
and incoming residents as well as residents transitioning back to independent living:   
 

 All twin-sized bed linens and pillows 
 Twin sized bed frames (simple metal or non-broken frames please) 
 10 twin-sized mattresses (available new on Amazon for $95.00 and up) or other 

source. Call Karen Wurfel and she will send you a link to an Amazon deal for 
Linenspa 8”memory foam. 

 New pots and pans 
 Small appliances: lamps, toasters, coffee pots, griddles, etc (gently used are ok if 

working)  
 Paper goods:  trash bags, toilet paper, paper towels, paper plates, napkins, 

plastic/paper cups and silverware 
 Plates/dishes/silverware 
 Kitchen items 
 Towels/hand towels/washcloths 
 Children’s Clothes and shoes all sizes 
 Women’s clothes, shoes, purses – (please keep in mind clean clothing in good 

repair or new, no vintage clothing, sturdy and appropriate to current styles – the 
women are in need of appropriate work/casual clothes) 

 Children’s books and toys (gently used – no broken toys or books please) 
 Furniture and Laundry/Kitchen Appliances in good working condition are also 

needed for residents moving out.   
 
They have some ability to pick up large items by previous arrangement. 
 
Contact Matresa, Community Liaison at 951-445-1256 
ADV Shelter Directly at 951-672-6175 
Karen Wurfel at 661-733-4037 
Lynn Korito at 951-435-6064 
 
Items can be delivered to: 
26025 Newport Road 
Suite A-534 
Menifee, CA 92584 
Please call ahead 
 
We cannot do everything, but we can each do a little bit, as this important organization 
works to rebuild its program and move into a bright future.   
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Our opportunity quilt, Kaleidoscope, will be at Between 
Stitches for the quilt run this month. I still need a few 
volunteers to sell tickets during the afternoons. The 
morning shifts are all filled.  
 
The dates are Thursday through Saturday, July 13-15 
and July 20-22. If you are able to help out please see 
me at the meeting or call me at 951 696-8253.  
 
Thank you to all the volunteers. 
 
Gloria Bachmann 

 

Challenge: a call to take part in a contest or competition. Synonyms include dare, test, trial, 

experiment, defy and confront. 

 

This year I am presenting guild members with the task of challenging themselves as well as with 
other members! Our category will be Landscapes. 

 Your entry must include fabric and be finished by quilting in some manner. 
 It must be a project that you begin after December 13th, 2022. 
 Judging will be for 1st, 2nd and 3rd place as voted on by members. 
 Size is not to exceed a perimeter of 144". (e.g., 3' × 3') 
 Entries are due at the September 2023 meeting and will be judged at that time. 
 All entries will be displayed at the annual Quilt Show in October in Old Town Temecula. 
 To enter the contest please sign up with Vanessa  

 
Please call or email with any questions: Vanessa Prario 909/615-4096 
 vlprario@gmail.com 

Opportunity Quilt 

Challenge Quilt 

mailto:vlprario@gmail.com
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Join us for a BOUTIQUE MAKE-A-THON 
Please join us for 6 hours of “sew special” sewing for the Quilt Show 
Boutique on October 7th. 
When: July 18th, August 15th, and September 19th:  9:00 am to 3:00 pm 
Where: Rancho Meadows Clubhouse, 44501 La Paz Road, Temecula, CA 

 
What to Bring: Your sewing machine, whatever you are sewing for your donation, and sewing 
supplies. 
We have a bigger and brighter room this year for our Boutique.  We need to fill the space. Join us for 
some fun company and sewing of items for the boutique.  Bring some lunch and we will provide 
snacks and water. Any time is appreciated; you don’t have to stay the entire time.  
The following is a list of the items sold at our 2022 Boutique for your information. It can be helpful in 
your selection of donations. 
Included are two patterns for table runners. Put together a kit to sew during the Make A Thon. See 
you there.  
 
Thank you, 
Sandie and Michelle 
 
 

2022 Boutique Best Sellers 
Item Sold Inventory 
Notions - Assorted 22 31 
Thread Catchers 19 25 
Wine Bags 9 53 
Mug Rugs  42 53 
Pot Holders 4 25 
Coasters - Assorted 46 95 
Bags – Assorted 38 62 
Tissue Holders 11 47 
Ornaments 75 108 
Pincushions 16 42 
Table Runners 17 42 
Fabric/Quilt Books 16 46 
Jewelry 6 56 
Coffee Sleeves 17 46 
Bowl Cozy – Sm/Lg 34 66 
Quilt patterns 36 113 
Zippered Bags 17 22 
Wall Hangings 3 5 
Small Quilts - Assorted 22 33 
Pillowcases 13 16 
Aprons/Placemats 7 13 
Slot Ruler Stands 15 17 
 

2023 Quilt Show Boutique 
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2023 Quilt Show Boutique Donations Form 
 

 
 

*** Please PRINT *** 

Name: _______________________________________________________________ 

Address: _____________________________________________________________ 

Cell: _______________ Home: _______________ Email: ______________________ 

Please list all the donated items and READ and SIGN at the bottom.    

Description Quantity – if 
same item 

Min Price 50% Rebate            
  Y/N (Circle) 

1.   Y/N 
2.   Y/N 
3.   Y/N 
4.   Y/N 
5.   Y/N 
6.   Y/N 
7.   Y/N 
8.   Y/N 
9.   Y/N 
10.   Y/N 
Attach additional sheet if necessary.  
I understand the item(s) will not be sold for less than the minimum price if one is designated. The 
boutique and/or the quilt show committee may set the price if I do not designate one.  I understand I 
may elect to receive back 50% of the sold item price OR I may donate 100% of the sale price to the 
Guild. I understand the Guild may then choose to donate all or part of the proceeds to charities 
selected by the Quilt Show Committee. 
NOTE: For payment made to contributors of $600 or more, the Guild will issue a required 1099 IRS 
form.  A signed W-9 including your tax ID number will be required prior to payment of those receiving 
$600 or more from the Guild. 
Thank you for your support and generosity to the Guild and its chosen charities. 

Signature: _________________________________________________     Date: _______________ 

VALLEY OF THE MIST QUILTERS GUILD 
QUILT SHOW BOUTIQUE DONATIONS 

OCTOBER 7, 2023 
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Friendship Braid Table Runner Pattern 
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  Stars for Josie Table Runner Pattern 
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Friendship Groups 
 

Textile Art Friendship Group 
 
We are finally reforming a Textile Art Friendship Group post pandemic.  If you have an 
interest in Textile Art or Textile Art Quilting, join us for an organizational/interest luncheon 
on Wednesday July 12, 11:30 at Olive Garden.  Bring one item for show and tell and 
enjoy meeting new friends. In the past we have explored many techniques including fabric 
painting/dying including Derwent intense pencils, and a variety of paints and inks including 
Peebo, Tsukineko, Lumiere, Seta and other application dye techniques; thread painting; 
fabric weaving; shiva sticks; sashiko; slow stitching; embellishment; all types of art 
appliqué.  We met typically once a month.  We can vary hosts and see what days work for 
those interested.  Different members of the group offer to share/teach a technique.  We 
will probably wait to start up officially until after the quilt show in October.  
 
Please respond to Karen Wurfel to RSVP by Sunday July 10.  
 
Karen Wurfel 
661-733-4037 
kjwurfel@gmail.com 
 
Please provide email and phone numbers 

mailto:kjwurfel@gmail.com
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Date:  Saturday, Sept. 16, 2023 - 

10:00 – 4:00 pm 
Location: Norman P. Murray 

Community and Senior Center 
24932 Veterans Way 

Mission Viejo, CA 92692 
 

$10 per person, Free parking 180+ quilts 
Boutique, Auction (2pm), Raffle Baskets, Vendors 

www.quiltsforallseasons.com 
 

Other Events 
 

http://www.quiltsforallseasons.com/
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Executive Board 
President Adriane Ridder 
1st Vice President Karrie Dominguez 
2nd Vice President Laura Alvarado 
Secretary Vanessa Prario 
Treasurer Kristine Timm / Shelly McNeely 
Ways & Means Maryruth Wilson 

Appointed Positions 
Advertising Coordinator Sheri Eramo 
Ambassador Coordinator 

 Block of the Month Coordinator Adriane Ridder / Shelly McNeely 
Challenge Quilt Coordinator Vanessa Prario 
Door Prize Coordinator Tina Sandoval 
Fabric Exchange Tawnya O'Herron  
Facility Coordinator Laurie Gonzalez 
Friendship Group Coordinator Paula McGaugh 
Hospitality Hostess Laurie Gonzalez 
Internal Auditor Tina Sandoval 
Summer Fundraiser Event Dru Farrell 
Librarian Paula McGaugh 
Market of the Mist Coordinator Laura Alvarado 
Membership Chair Dorothy Ray 
Merchandise Coordinator Karrie Dominguez 
Monthly Mini Coordinator Kathy Cagle 
Newsletter Editor Kristine Timm 
Opportunity Quilt Chair Gloria Bachmann 
Opportunity Quilt Marketing 

 Parliamentarian Charlotte Carpentier 
Pet Bed Coordinator Ellen French 
Philanthropy Chairs Ellen French / Lynn Korito / Ida Colvin 
Publicity & Public Relations Carol Nanfito 
President's Quilt Shirley Brown 
Quilt Show Chair 

 Quilt Show Assistant 
 Quilt Show Auction Tamara Kope 

Retreat Coordinators Tawnya O'Herron / Mary Ann O'Herron 
SCCQG Representative Laurie Gonzalez 
Social Media Coordinator Carol Nanfito 
Website Coordinator Michelle Clark 
Workshop Coordinator Paula McGaugh 
 

2023 Board Members 
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Birthday Month Bring Door Prize Bring Snack Monthly Program 
January yes (plus Nov-Dec) yes (plus Dec) Speaker 
February yes yes Speaker 

March yes yes Speaker 
April yes yes Speaker 
May yes yes Speaker 
June yes yes Speaker 
July no (bring in Sep) no (bring in Aug) Summer Fundraiser 

August no (bring in Sep) yes Philanthropy Sew 
September yes (plus Jul-Aug) no (bring in Oct) Guild Birthday Party 

October yes yes (plus Sep) Speaker 
November no (bring in Jan) yes Philanthropy Sew 
December no (bring in Jan) no Holiday Party/Potluck 

 

 Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec 

Program Speaker Speaker Speaker Speaker Speaker Speaker Summer 
Fundraiser 

Philanthropy 
Sew In 

Challenge 
Quilt Speaker Philanthrop

y Sew In 
Holiday 
Party 

Block of the 
Month yes yes yes yes yes yes no no yes yes no no 

Challenge Quilt yes yes yes yes yes yes no no yes no no no 
Door Prizes yes yes yes yes yes yes no no yes yes no no 

Fabric 
Exchange yes yes yes yes yes yes no no yes yes no no 

Library yes yes yes yes yes yes no no yes yes no no 
Market of the 

Mist yes yes yes yes yes yes no no yes yes no no 
Merchandise 

Table yes yes yes Yes yes yes no no yes yes no no 
Monthly Mini yes yes yes yes yes yes no no yes yes no no 
Opportunity 

Quilt yes yes yes yes yes yes no no yes yes no no 
Philanthropy yes yes yes yes yes yes no no yes yes no no 

Refreshments yes yes yes yes yes yes no yes 
yes 

Guild Birthday 
Cake (guild 
provides) 

yes yes 
yes 

Members 
Potluck 

Show and Tell yes yes yes yes yes yes no no yes yes no no 
 

Snacks & Door Prizes 
 

Monthly Programs & Room Set-Up 
 

Monthly Meeting Reminders 
 

Please note: NO door prizes will be awarded 
for the next two months. Please bring your 

birthday door prize gift to the September guild 
meeting. 
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Please Support Our Advertisers and Sponsors 
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To Advertise in this 
Newsletter 

Please Contact: 
Sheri Eramo 

Please Support Our Advertisers and Sponsors 
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Reminders: 

• General Meeting 
Feb. 12 
 

• Renew Membership, 
Bring form & $30 
 

• Sign up for  
Workshops 
 

• Bring US Vets 
Donation 
 

• Retreaters: Bring 
Final Payment 
 

• Bring Block of 
The Month 
 

MISSION STATEMENT 
Formed in 1990, Valley of the Mist Quilters Guild is a non-profit charitable, 

educational and social organization in the Temecula Valley. We promote the 
knowledge of, and appreciation for, all aspects of quilting and fiber arts with an 

active philanthropy program. 

 Valley of the Mist Quilters Guild 
27275 Ynez Rd. #435 
Temecula, CA 92592  

 
Newsletter Editor: Kristine Timm (krtimm@gmail.com) 

 
Website Co-ord.: Michelle Clark (votmq@yahoo.com) 

 
http://www.valleyofthemistquilters.com 

 

Follow us on Facebook  

Reminders 
 

Our Meeting Times and Locations 
 

General Meetings 
Second Tuesday of the month 

6:30 pm social; 7:00 pm meeting 
26529 Jefferson Ave., Murrieta, 92562 

 
 

Everyone Welcome! 
 
 
 

Board Meetings 
Monday following General Meeting 

6:30 pm 
BHHS CA Properties 

31685 Temecula Pkwy 
Temecula, CA 

http://www.valleyofthemistquilters.com/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/892870144555085/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/892870144555085/
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